Electricity Networks Association

7th Floor, Wellington Chambers, 154 Featherston Street PO Box 1017 Wellington, New Zealand 6140

Telephone: 64-4-471 1335 Fax: 64-4-496 5209

E-mail gpeters@electricity.org.nz

10 July 2015

Keston Ruston Manager Market Assessment and Dairy PO Box 2359 WELLINGTON

Email: im.review@comcom.govt.nz

Dear Keston

Process for IM Review

The Electricity Networks Association (ENA) has viewed an advance copy of a letter provided by Powerco to the Commission expressing concerns about the timetable for the IM Review. Powerco expresses concern that the timetable following the review to provide submissions and cross-submissions is too compressed. They also raise concern that submissions may lack focus if the Commission does not crystalise the issues that you consider may require further evidence on problem definition, and that it is unclear whether parties should focus on the Commission's preliminary statement of potential "problems" with the IMs or parties' submissions made at the forum.

Powerco also raises concerns that the gap between the July forum / submissions and the draft IM determinations is unduly long.

The ENA wishes to register its support for the issues raised in Powerco's letter and for the Commission to consider an amended timetable to ensure submissions and cross-submissions following the forum are appropriately focused, and for adequate time throughout the process to consider and submit on any amendments to the IMs.

Should you require further information or wish to discuss our response, our contact person for this submission is

Nathan Strong

Chair, ENA Regulatory Working Group Email: nathan.strong@unison.co.nz Tel: 021 566 858 or 06 873 9406

Yours sincerely

Graeme Peters

Chief Executive

Electricity Networks Association